
AMENDED 

Minutes of Meeting of the East Fork Trinity Chapter (47) 

National Society of the Sons of the American Revolution 

 
February 12, 2015 

 
Texas Land and Cattle Restaurant, Garland, Texas 

 
Meeting was called to order by President Gary Lovell at 7:03 P.M. 
 
Chaplain Ken Morrill gave the Invocation. 
 
President Gary Lovell led the Pledge of Allegiance to the American flag. 
 
 President Gary Lovell led the Pledge to the Texas flag. 
 
Compatriot John Greer led the Affirmation to the SAR. 
 
President Gary Lovell welcomed the members and guests in attendance. (see 
attached attendance list) 
 
The minutes of the January 8, 2015 meeting were approved as written.  
 
Compatriot Harmon Adair presented the financial report.  He stated the account 
balance was $2139.67 as of February 12, 2015.  
 
President Gary Lovell gave a presentation on Americanism which included facts 
about Rhode Island SAR Compatriot Robert William Kenyon.   
 
President Gary Lovell presented the Chapter membership report stating we had 
40 members as of January 15, 2015.   
 
Compatriot and District V.P. Drake Peddie inducted Compatriot Frank Roberts as 
Chapter historian 
  



President Gary Lovell presented the Bronze Roger Sherman Medals to the 
following compatriots:  Walt Thomas, Gary Snowden, Paul Ridenour, Montie 
Monzingo, John Greer, Bill Bellomy, and Harmon Adair.    
Compatriot Paul Ridenour presented an update on the status of Chapter pictures 
for the SAR video. 
 
Chaplain Ken Morrill presented the audit committee report which reviewed the 
2014 records and stated that all of the Chapter’s finances were in order for 2014. 
 
Compatriot Bill Watts reported on the status of the power point presentation he 
is developing.  He also presented an education update.  He reiterated the use of 
“Amazon Smiles”, the use of which will benefit our chapter monetarily.  
 
Compatriot John Greer talked about the needs of the veterans at the VA Facility in 
Bonham, TX. 
 
Compatriot Tom Whitelock requested chapter participation in and/or assistance 
by donation of funds to aid Jeanette Prasifka in the Flag Retirement program at 
Flag Pole Hill. 
 
Registrar Dave Powell reported the status of applications in the pipeline. 
 
Historian Frank Roberts requested any information for the chapter scrapbook be 
sent to him as soon as possible through his e-mail address. 
 
Vice President Gary Snowden presented the video entitled “We Fight to be Free”. 
 
Chaplain Ken Morrill gave the benediction. 
 
Compatriot Bill Watts led the SAR Closing. 
 
President Gary Lovell called the meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM. 
 
 
____________________     _______________________ 
Gary M. Lovell       R.C. Vickers 
President        Secretary 
 



 
 

Attachments:  Audit Report and 2015 Budget. 
 
 

OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD AT 7:00 P.M. AT THE 

TEXAS LAND AND CATTLE RESTAURANT, GARLAND, 

TEXAS ON THURSDAY, MARCH 12, 2015.  


